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TRUST NEWSLETTER – APRIL 2019 

 

Snippets from the April Trust Meeting:     
ü Our numbers were again a bit thin on the ground at our April Trust meeting with only 3 Resident 

Trustees and 3 Community Trustees present.  
ü Finally, the Covenant Trust has confirmed its acceptance of our insurance certificate!  

ü Wow!  What a difference those 20 Avionics folk 
made to the entrance garden.  Just a little kerbing 
to tidy up the area and keep the garden in the right 
place required now. 

 
ü Heather has settled into the role of Resident 

Liaison and asks plenty of questions on your 
behalf.  

o In answer to enquiries as to the hiring of 
the Residents Hall for private functions; 
there is no charge to residents.  

o Ellaleen Green has agreed to take over the 
allocation of garden beds. 

o A recent Coastal Care function brought up the 
question of deceased residents lying in state in 
their homes.  The Trust confirmed that there is a 
policy with regard to this. 

o DNR is to be decided by village residents and 
onus placed on their next of kin to make the 
decision. 

 
ü Trust confirmed that the Village Hall is due for a makeover in the areas of painting, re-carpetting , 

new drapes and general sprucing up.  Bruce is busy getting quotes from tradies to facilitate this. 
ü Word is on the street that a large rubbish skip will be placed in the village for extraordinary rubbish 

sometime in May.  I am sure the local grapevine will be instrumental in filling it up in no time at all! 
ü With regard to some concerns vocalised by one of our residents, the local contractor has been 

notified that the village lawns should be cut at least twice a month during growing season.  As an 
addenda to this, the Trust has decided to survey the residents about other maintenance matters.   

ü A decision was made to confer with St Johns on the purchase of a defibrillator from them.  We are 
mindful that we have a local St Johns First Response Unit who will be able to demonstrate how to 
work the machine whenever we need a refresher. 

 
A survey form is enclosed with this newsletter – the contents of which 
have been composed by Bonny and Graeme in an attempt to get your 
views on the groundskeeping currently being undertaken.  Please take 
the time to complete this and put it in Graeme’s letterbox when done. 
 
Our next meeting is on Monday 20th May at 3.30pm 
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APRIL SOCIAL CLUB NEWSLETTER 

 

April 3rd.  Many of our community gathered in the hall for a welcome in morning tea for Angus and Eunice. Once 

again food was in abundance and most enjoyable. Thanks to all those who contributed and assisted with putting the 

hall back together again.  

 

April 7th:  Happy Hour ended with singing and laughter. A good number attended. 

 

April 12th: Operatunity. The Red Hat group joined with the village members and attended the Operatunity Concert in 

Whangarei. A wonderful cast produced an amazing performance. 

 

April 29th Garden Club: The garden club will gather again now that winter is approaching. Monday morning at 10.30. 

a.m. for tea and biscuits and an informal garden chat. A good way to keep contact during the winter months.  

 

Air Force Cadets Working Bee. 

What an amazing site. These delightful young people and their leaders arrived at 9.15.a.m. Within a short time it was 

all hands on deck. Heads down, bums up. Within the hour the job was completed. The Social Club put on morning 

tea and we mingled with the guys and gals. Many thanks to the people who made goodies for this occasion and 

assisted in the cleanup. Wonderful to see the villagers observing the work in action, and chatting together during the 

process. 

 

Defibrillator Equipment in the Hall.  

The Defibrillator is temporally out of action. It will be returned as soon as is possible. 

 

Craft Club:  This club meets every second Wednesday and continues to prosper. Some of the Ngunguru Community 

join with this group. Contact Maria for further information. 

 

Monday Night 500 Cards. 

This year has taken off with a rush.  Some nights 16 attend, most nights at least 12. Some of the Ngunguru 

Community join us for this evening. During the winter the cards will start at 6.30p.m.  and close at 9.30.p.m. A very 

friendly gathering takes place and most nights the banter amongst the players creates much laughter and friendly 

debate.  

 

Painting Group: Continue to meet Tuesday mornings. It is a pleasant talking point when outsiders come to the hall 

and ask who has completed the paintings.  Thanks for giving up your Tuesday for the Air Force Volunteers during the 

month. 

 

Library. Thanks to Irene and Ellaleen for the time spent sorting and restocking the library. Its is looking good and 

many positive comments have been heard during gatherings in the hall.   

 

Coastal Care. A new date for the June Midwinter Christmas Lunch. 21st June.  Please keep this date free so you can 

enjoy a wonderful meal and buy lots of raffles. Come and support your local Coastal Care branch who do so much 

voluntary work with in the Ngunguru community. 

 

Coming up.  

May 5th Happy Hour 

May 9th: Bowling Club Villagers verses the Rest. For further details contact Linda or Liz.  

May 16th Quiz Night. 6.45.p.m Start. B.Y.O. Nibbles provided. Entry $5 per person. Teams will be drawn on the 

night. Contact Alan or Wendy on 434 4415 by 13th May if you wish to attend. 

  

It has been a busy month for lots of us, it is great seeing so many together two or three times this month. I wish 

you all a very Happy Easter, safe travels if you are venturing out and again thank you to all those who help to 

make the Social Club activities the success they are. 

 

Happy Days, Heather  


